Minutes of  Harkstead’s Annual  Parish Meeting



Held in the Village Hall on Monday May 10 2010

1. Apologies – from Jenny Freeman, Patty Shone and Rodney Cage.
2. Minutes – of May 18 2009 were agreed and signed as correct.
3. Matters Arising – Good Neighbour Scheme has been launched and running successfully.
4.   Chairman’s Report -  William Wrinch reported that the Parish Council had run with a full team of councillors in the past year and thanked them all for their contributions. He said that there’d not been too much to actually report on. Crime was and is still quite rare in the parish and there’d not been very many beach parties, which had been a problem in the past. Graham Jay had completed the work on the War Memorial and thanks to Brian Excell, the parish website was up and running well. Brian could be contacted to add anything concerning the parish to the site.  Planning applications were few and nothing controversial this past year, though the HMS Ganges application was still ongoing. The Baker’s Arms is still running and William urged parishioners to support it.  William finished by asking parishioners to come along to the monthly meetings, to give more input into parish affairs and then thanked Rodney Freeman for his help in preparing the parish accounts, Pam Tunbridge for her work as clerk and finally to the parishioners for coming to the meeting. 
5.Reports from Local Charities –i) Boothby Charity, reported by Rodney Freeman, was set up to

help the poor and with education in the parishes of Harkstead and Arwarton. Lately, mainly students had applied for help. In the past year £150 of the £360 allocated to the poor, had been spent and £200 of the £300 allocated for education. Tony Leeson asked how long the charity had been running and was told since the 1850’s.  Brian Excell asked for a list of the trustees, so he could put it on the website.  ii) – Jack Cartwright Trust – Margaret Harward reported that the charity supported the over 65’s and 75’s with a cash payment at christmas. In the past year, 16 parishioners over the age of 65 had received £20, and 24 over 75 years had received £40. iii) Harkstead Millennium Green Trust – as usual their AGM was held at this point and Rodney Freeman gave a brief report on who were the trustees, how it had been set up, and how it was maintained. He thanked the trustees for their help and gave a particular thank you to parishioner Geoff Lusher for cutting the grass..  Rodney moved on to the accounts, which had, had very little movement apart from paying annual insurance and receiving a small income from a caravan rally.  At the end of his report, Tony Leeson, said how much appreciated the Green was for additional parking when necessary and Julian Scales and Angela Fleming Brown asked, about play equipment and mower replacement/costs; both of these will be addressed under ‘any other business’.  iv) Neighbourhood Watch (NHW)– Julian Scales said it was still running, cluster meetings were well attended and the police sent regular reports.  The Good Neighbour Scheme(GNS) was a significant help. Chairman  asked PC Gary Austin if he would like to add anything now. PC Austin said the Safe Neighbourhood team for the Shotley Peninsula was running well. In the past year there’d been only 6 crimes reported in the parish, and said that ‘metal theft’ was prevalent.  He also reminded everyone that the Police Direct service was available to anyone, to report/ update crimes by phone, email and text. 

6.Parish Accounts – Chairman presented the accounts, and said that the precept would remain at £2500 for another year. £300 had been budgeted for the last face of the War Memorial to be re-cut, but this hadn’t been necessary and savings were made by not having to spend the £350 budgeted for mower repairs, only £97 had been spent. The Parish Council showed healthy £5975 surplus: although £1070 still to be spent on play equipment. There were no questions arising from this presentation.

7.Any other business – District Cllr. David Rose started by saying how difficult a year it had been for all of Suffolk’s District Councils, having to cut back on services, salaries, benefits etc. However BDC has still kept it’s Council tax rise below inflation rate and has the 2nd lowest CT of the DC’s in Suffolk. Up to March 31 this year BDC had completed building 36 affordable homes and has another 67 under construction. BDC was awarded 4 stars in the national award scheme for ‘Clean Britain’ and by managing waste collections has reduced carbon emissions by using one less vehicle, even though garden waste collections have increased. Locally, the Pin Mill Project has secured a grant from Haven gateway and construction is underway.  David finished his report by congratulating Dave Wood who has been elected Chairman of BDC. 


County Cllr. David Wood started his report talking about the county’s budget. Apart from a slight increase in the council tax, the government had also given a bit more in it’s annual grant.  This money would go towards, road maintenance, support for vulnerable children through social services, placements of more young people coming into the care system, more care for the elderly needing specialist support and extra landfill tax. Local Govt. Review – has been regularly stalled, but in February, it was decided by the Minister of State that there would be a County Constitutional Convention, which would hopefully provide a new form of unitary government for the council.  However no more news forthcoming on when or how. Waste Development – there are now 4 not 5 potential sites, 2 in Gt Blakenham, 1 in Sproughton and 1 in Eye. There is now a review to ensure that the selection and recommendation is sound and legal. Schools Organisational Review – delayed due to economic crisis and no funding at present. County Council has outlined plans to close 4 schools in Sudbury, Gt Cornard area in 2013. There will be a 6 week public consultation, from February that year. National Grid Pylon update – Unfortunately the route through Stour Valley and Dedham Vale AONB, was passed as a possibility by the Conservative majority in February this year. National Grid hadn’t even considered underground cables sufficiently. Locality Grant – ending on a positive note, Dave Wood said he still had the same level oflocality budget as last year and urged local groups to get in contact.

Jane Goyder – parishioner who implemented the Good Neighbour Scheme would like it to be mentioned, in future, with the local reports, from charities.  Jane briefly said how well it was running, but as usual needed funding.  Clerk to look into insurance possibilities, as several local groups are all paying insurance for the same things a lot of the time. Julian Scales –asked if the PC were going to buy goal nets and a basketball ring for the play area; this will be covered later. John Pollett – asked if the noticeboard could be limited to parish official notices, or could there be a new or larger board put in place.  This will be an agenda item for the June meeting. Chairman William Wrinch – said the parish council were frequently discussing costs of : play equipment, mower, noticeboard, donating to HMS Ganges issues and now the Good Neighbour Scheme.  It was up to parishioners to decide if the precept be raised and which of the above it should consider. Rodney Freeman said precept should be raised to cover anything that effects the whole village.  Tony Leeson said the village hall no longer needed the £60 annual precept from the parish council. Dave Wood said he may be able to match funding from grants, with his locality fund. Dave Rose said that there could possibly be replacement equipment bought, under the ‘106 agreement’, once the 2 controversial dwellings (behind the Old Post Office and at Windy Ridge) were built.  Clerk to look into it.

Finally Evie Rayson, said a ‘thank you’ to the parish council for their work and Chairman thanked everyone again for attending.

Being no other business meeting ended at 9.20pm

